
From: George Baumgarten <gabjournalist@gmail.com>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Date: 12/5/2016 11:52:27 PM
Subject: Israel Statements/Anti-BDS Bill

Dear Chaney,

     I am still waiting for the Governor's statements from you, on Israel, as well as the text of the Anti-
BDS Bill and any comments by her thereon.

     While weekly papers do not have the same urgency as daily ones, it has now been a week and a 
half, and I will have to digest all your material, and write this up very quickly, for the Jewish media. I 
am really being "squeezed" here. Please forward the above to me right away, via e-mail. Thank you, 
in advance.

Sincerely,

George Alan Baumgarten
United Nations Correspondent
S-405A United Nations
New York, NY 10017
646/861-2182
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